
Dear Senator Bo Watson and House Representative Esther Helton,

I am writing to ask you to cosponsor H.R. 432, the Mental Health Access Improvement

Act. This legislation authorizes mental health counselors to serve Medicare beneficiaries. Mental

health counselors are trained and licensed to provide mental health counseling and addiction

services. Including counselors in Medicare would reduce opioid addiction and increase access to

treatment. Mental health counselors can help clients resolve the core issues that lead to drug use.

Medicare is currently the single largest payer for opioid-related hospitalizations. Mental health

counselors can provide Medicare beneficiaries with the preventive treatment that will reduce

their chances of overdose and death.

COVID-19 has only exacerbated the mental health crisis among Medicare beneficiaries.

Social isolation, depression, and anxiety are skyrocketing among older during these

unprecedented times. According to a study from the Journal of the American Medical

Association, the incidence of serious psychological distress in adults over 55 during the

beginning of 2020 had doubled from 2019 levels. Please cosponsor H.R. 432 and give Medicare

beneficiaries the mental health and addiction treatment they deserve. I have attached a short fact

sheet on the subject and hope you can take a look.



Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Anna Benko, M.S.W./M.B.A


